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January 2022
Dear Pastors and Praying Friends,

Happy New Year! It is so hard to believe that it’s already time to begin a new
year. 2021 seems to have flown by! We are so thankful for all that God has done in
2021 and we look forward to all that God will do in 2022!

Thank you so much for all of you that sent in cards and special offerings for
Christmas. We were so humbled by your sacrificial gifts. We enjoyed a wonderful time
with both of our families and praise the Lord for a couple of weeks of rest that we were
able to enjoy for the holiday. Thank you for your faithfulness to prayerfully and
financially support our family! We do not take your love and support for our family
lightly and we never want to fail to say how grateful we are for each one of you!

The last couple of months have kept us very busy, with a full schedule and
many miles traveled. We were blessed to be in meetings and conferences in Indiana,
West Virginia, Virginia, New York, Georgia, and North Carolina. We praise the Lord for
safety while traveling and for the churches that have chosen to partner with us
financially. Please help us pray that more of the churches that we have been in will
partner with us so that we can finish deputation and get to the work that God has
called us to. We have such a great work to do and so little time to do it! Raising support
in a post-Covid world has proven to be challenging at times, but we are confident in
what God has called us to do and we will trust His timing. Please help us pray
specifically for new supporters this month!

We are very excited about another Reach the World Youth Conference that we
will be hosting in Floral City, FL on Feb. 4-5. Over 25 churches have been invited to
bring their young people and we’re praying for a full house! Please pray with us that
God will do a great work during this conference. Dr. Scott Caudill, president of
Macedonia World Baptist Missions, and other Macedonia Missionaries will be coming
down to help preach and teach during the meeting. Please help us pray that God will
give us His power and allow our passion for reaching this world to shine through to
these young people. Pray that God will plant a seed within their hearts and that they
will surrender their futures to Him! Please pray for more laborers! (Matthew 9:38)

The next few weeks will have us traveling to NC, GA, FL, and TN. We have
already lost a couple of meetings this month due to churches shutting down because
of so much sickness. Please help us pray that we are able to keep the upcoming
meetings and that God will put His touch on our family and allow us to be a blessing to
all that we meet. What a joy it is to serve our Savior!

Thank you again for your faithful prayers and support!
Nathan, Kelly, Luke, Logan, and Leah Saunders




